

SECTION A : LISTENING (2,5points)**Task 1: Listen and decide the statement is true (T) or False (F).(1point)**

1. People can visit many monuments in Canberra.
2. It's easy to get to Canberra.
3. It's not very hard to find a job in Sydney.
4. Melbourne is in the South.
5. The population of Melbourne is very small.

**Task 2. Listen to the passage and fill one word in each blank. (1,5point)**

1. She has lived in Ha Noi foryears.
2. It's very crowded with a lot of vehicles here and there every day.
3. Her house is small but modern with useful appliances such as a washing machine, a , a smart TV, two laptops.
4. Her favourite appliance is the hi-tech robot which can help me do the _____
5. She feels very living in my house.

SECTION B: LANGUAGE**I. Choose the word whose underlined part pronounced differently from that of the others by circling A,B,C or D (0,6 point)**

- | | | | | |
|-------------------------|---------------------|--------------------|--------------------|----------------|
| 1. A. with <u>u</u> out | B. togeth <u>er</u> | C. bath <u>u</u> | D. leath <u>er</u> | Answer 1. |
| 2. A. borrow | B. cl <u>o</u> se | C. w <u>o</u> rk | D. c <u>o</u> ld | Answer 2. |
| 3. A. r <u>ou</u> nd | B. m <u>ou</u> th | C. cl <u>ou</u> dy | D. w <u>ou</u> ld | Answer 3. |

II. Choose the best answer A,B,C or D to complete the sentence. (2 pt)

1. She _____ Ha Noi last week.
A. visits B. visiting C. visited D. to visit

2. Big Ben is the most famous tower in _____.
A. Viet Nam B. England C. America D. China
3. Do you likeTV?
A. watching B. to watch C. watched D. watches
4. This is my pen . That is
A. she B. her C. hers D. him
- 5.....will be the winner in this sport competition?
A. Who B. What C. Why D. When
- 6.Do Son isbeach in Hai Phong.
A. the more beautiful C. the most beautiful B. more beautiful D. most beautiful
- 7.Football is my favorite
A. music B. food C. sport D. drink
- 8.She was sick She didn't go to the beach.
A. and B. but C. because D. so
9. _____ eat too much sweets. It's not good for your teeth.
A. Do B. Please C. Don't D. Can't
10. Playing sports isfor health
A. Bad B. well C. good D. comfortable

SECTION C. READING

I- Choose the item (A, B, C or D) that best fills the blank spaces.(1point)

Mr. Tuan is (1).....engineer in a big factory. He lives in a small an apartment (2) the fifth floor of a building in Thanh Hoa City. The factory is not near his house so he goes to work by bus. He (3) home at 7 o'clock to arrive to work at 7.45.It is Saturday morning now, and Mr. Tuan is at home, in bed. On Saturdays he gets up at a quarter to seven. Then he sits in(4) and has breakfast. On Saturday afternoon he plays tennis or goes swimming. On Saturday evenings he (5)at home, he usually goes out.

1. A. a B. an C. the D. any
2. A. at B. in C. on D. to
3. A. leaves B. is leave C. leaving D. leave
4. A. the bedroom B. the bathroom C. the dinning room D. the kitchen
5. A. stays B. comes C. doesn't stay D. arrives

II. Read the paragraph, then choose the best answer. (1,5 point)

An increasing number of people are now going on holiday to Egypt. Last year, for example, about one and a half million tourists visited Egypt. The population of Egypt is about fifty million and the capital is EL Qahira (Cairo), a busy city of just under nine million people. Although the weather is hot and dry and the most of country is **desert**, the average temperature from October to March is not too high. The most interesting sights are the pyramids at Giza. However, it is also pleasant to visit Alexandria, Port Said and several other places.

1. According to the passage, how many people visited Egypt last year?

- A. 1 million B. 1,5 million C. 9 million D. 15 million

Answer 1.

2. Cairo is

- A. another name of Egypt C. the capital of Egypt
B. a busy city of 50 million people D. a pyramid

Answer 2.

3. What is the most interesting sight in Egypt?

- A. Pyramid Giza B. Alexandria C. Port Said D. Both B & C

Answer 3.

4. What does the word “**desert**” in line 4 mean?

- A. a kind of meal C. land surrounded by seas B. large forest D. large area with sand

Answer 4.

5. Which of the following sentences is NOT true?

- A. More and more people go to Egypt on holiday.
B. El Qahira has about 9 million inhabitants.
C. It is hot and dry in Egypt.
D. The temperature in October is the highest in the year in Egypt.

Answer 5.

SECTION D. WRITING

I. Find out the mistake in each following sentence .(0,4point)

1. The weather was bad because he didn't go fishing.

- A B C D

Answer 1.

2. She doesn't goes to school on Sundays.

- A B C D

Answer 2.

II. Rewrite the following sentences as directed (using the suggested words) so that the meanings stay the same .(1point)

1. Ho Chi Minh city is bigger than Ha Noi city.

Ha Noi city isn't

2.Ngan walks to school every morning.

Ngan goes

3. My house is behind the bookstore

The bookstore is.....

4.Her hair is long and black.

She has

5.Let's go fishing.

What about.....?

III. Use the given words to make complete sentences about Ho Chi Minh city.(1 point)
(1point)

1.Ho Chi Minh city / big / Viet Nam .

.....

2.There / many delicious dishes.

.....

3.The streets / crowded .

.....

4.People here / hospitable / friendly .

.....

5.Ho Chi Minh / a beautiful / poetic city.

.....